Minutes of the INAUGURAL MEETING of the ENVIRONMENT AND SOCIAL WELLBEING COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held in Mountfield, Bridport on Wednesday 8 November 2006 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllr 
C.D. Wild (Chairman)

Cllrs:  A.J. Fifield


R.H. Nicholls

Mrs G.L. Fifield

C.M. Ray

Ms F.K. McKenzie

Mrs M.J. Ray





K.G. Wallace

Also in attendance: Cllrs: G.J. Ackerman and Ms R.C. Kayes, Inspector Steve Davenport (Bridport Station Commander), Geoff Gibbs (WDDC Community Safety Team Leader) Arthur Woodgate (DCC Senior Youth Worker).

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED: that Cllr C.D. Wild is elected Chairman of the Committee for the remaining municipal year 2006/2007. 

2.
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED: that Cllr Mrs M.J. Ray is elected Vice Chairman of the Committee for the remaining municipal year 2006/2007.

PUBLIC FORUM


There were no members of the public present.

3.
APOLOGIES
An apology for absence was received from Cllr Mrs C.L. Clare. 

4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There was none.

5.
TERMS OF REFERENCE
  
Councillors received the terms of reference for this Committee, ENCL:  1701. The Town Clerk advised that the terms of reference provided a framework and remit for the new committee to operate. Member’s felt that as the new committee evolved and developed, the terms of reference could be amended or added to as and when appropriate. Reference was made to AONB and World Heritage Status and the Chairman suggested that if members had any further comments they could forward them to the Town Clerk and be considered by the Council. 


RESOLVED: that the terms of reference be received and any further comments be forwarded to the Town Clerk.

6.
ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR

(a) Councillors received a presentation from Geoff Gibbs, Community Safety Team Leader for WDDC.

Mr Gibbs outlined the activities of the Crime Disorder and Reduction Partnership for the West Dorset area. He further advised that he was the Chairperson for the Priority Action Group within the partnership. The partnership had been in existence for nearly three years and acknowledged that while it may not have a high profile, it had been active in combating anti-social behaviour across the Dorset Western region. The definition of what constituted anti-social behaviour was open to interpretation and perhaps ill defined and thus people have different ideas and thresholds of what it means to them. The partnership approach was to prioritise their activities where there was greatest need and the anti-social team attempted to be equitable across the region’s area. There was an acknowledgement in the service that there was a need to improve the collection and analysis of recorded incidence data. 

Mr Gibbs then responded to member’s questions.

(b) Councillors received submissions / comments written or verbal from relevant agencies.

     Inspector Steve Davenport (Bridport Station Commander) and Arthur Woodgate (DCC Senior Youth Worker) were invited by the Chairman to make their comments on the item under discussion.

Inspector Steve Davenport concurred with the comments made by Geoff Gibbs and was hopeful that progress could be made to improve the collection and analysis of recorded incidence data. With this in mind an Analyst has been appointed. He then went on to outline the activities of his section during the busy summer period and the success of a Section 30 notice, which had been in force for West Bay. The resources he had available were limited although he was able to enhance police presence to match some of the known peaks of demand. He considered that the perception of anti-social behaviour being attributed to youths in general was not entirely borne out by his experience.

Turning to the Government’s Safer Neighbourhood’s Initiative, he was pleased to advise that the scheme has been advanced for Bridport a year earlier than previously anticipated. Consequently, he was hoping that the scheme would be introduced in April 2007 with the associated enhanced levels of resources, although this would have to be shared with Beaminster and Lyme Regis, which his divisional command area also covered. The team would be charged with working directly with the community.

Arthur Woodgate focussed his comments on the youth and young people of Bridport. He considered that part of the problem was public perception and fear of crime/anti-social behaviour by young people and that this was not always matched up with the reality of the situation. He outlined some of the activities in this area undertaken by the Youth Service and that they were trying to promote a positive image and were encouraging young people to participate in building bridges with older people, police etc. They were planning a workshop to further this initiative and were also enhancing their outreach work. Mention was made of the recent meeting with the town council and BLAP concerning a seminar/workshop to discuss training and employment, which would be discussed at the next Inter-Agency Panel meeting.

Inspector Steve Davenport and Arthur Woodgate then responded to member’s questions.

Other topics which came up during discussions and questions were the possibility of the provision of an answer phone system so that non-urgent incidences could be logged with the Police, the need for more precise information to be captured and under the Police & Justices Bill the requirement of an open public forum chaired by an independent person (possibly a town councillor).

(c) Consideration was given to the referral from the Town Council meeting of 

26 September 2006, ENCL: 1702.

Cllr Ms Ros Kayes who was not a member of this committee was asked by the Chairman to speak on the referral from the full council meeting following her motion on this matter. She welcomed the contributions made and the positive initiatives, which had been outlined this evening, all of which had enhanced the debate on this topic. She was keen to see the establishment of a public forum, inter-agency working and some form of monitoring.

The Chairman on behalf of the Committee thanked Messrs Gibbs, Davenport, and Woodgate for their contribution, which assisted the members greatly in their understanding of the issues involved and setting out the context. 

RESOLVED: the reports and comments made be received.

Messrs Gibbs, Davenport, and Woodgate then left the meeting. 
(d) Cllr Ms Ros Kayes was proposed as a nomination as the town council representative on the Inter-Agency Panel. This nomination along with any further nominations received by the Town Clerk would be considered by the Council at its meeting on 28 November 2006.

7.
ENVIRONMENT AND SOCIAL WELLBEING COMMITTEE STRATEGY (BRIDPORT AND WEST BAY TOWN PLAN)
Consideration was given to the Objectives and Projects allocated to this Committee, ENCL: 1704. The committee was of a view that Project 2.2.8 i was a key priority but recognised that having regard to the town council’s limited resources that a pilot scheme should be investigated as a first stage in undertaking an Environmental Audit on all the town council activities, resources and consumables. To this end, it was suggested that the Mountfield Office building could be the subject of a pilot project.

RESOLVED: that:

(a) the Objectives and Projects allocated to this Committee from the Bridport and West Bay Town Plan be received,

           (b) the Town Clerk be asked to investigate the undertaking of an environmental audit for the Mountfield building and report the findings to the next meeting of this committee. 
8.
OPEN SPACES AND RECREATION TASK FORCE

(a) Councillors considered the minutes of the meeting of the Open Spaces and Recreation Task Force held on 20 September 2006.

RESOLVED: that the minutes be received and the actions identified by the Task Force be endorsed.

(b) The Chairman invited the Secretary of the Open Spaces and Recreation Task Force to make a progress report on their activities. The survey undertaken had generated 92 responses and it was clear from the survey that the public valued greatly the open spaces and green areas of Bridport. They had identified a number of projects and the Secretary outlined some of the schemes suggested. They will now go forward and be considered along with other potential projects by the Best Value and Scrutiny Sub Committee later in the year.

RESOLVED: that the report be received.

9.
CLEAN NEIGHBOURHOODS & ENVIRONMENT ACT 2005: CONSULTATION – NEW POWERS FOR CONTROLLING DOGS
Consideration was given to the consultation document received from WDDC, ENCL: 1703.


RESOLVED: that any comments the town councillors may wish to make are forwarded to the Town Clerk by no later than 22 November 2006.

10.
DOCUMENTS LAID ON THE TABLE
The following document, ENCL. 1705, was laid on the table for inspection by Town Councillors:

1. DEFRA – Rural Services Review – Reviewing Standards 2006.
The meeting closed at 8.30 p.m.

The next meeting of the Committee will be held on Wednesday 7 March 2007
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